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In the name of Allah the Merciful, the Beneficent
Praise be to Allah, the Lord of all worlds, prayers and peace be
upon our Prophet Muhammad, his God, and all of his followers...
To the honorable brother Haj ((‘Uthman)), Allah keep him
Peace be upon you and Allah’s mercy and blessings
I would like to send my greetings to you, all the brothers, and
their offspring. Praise be to Allah we are fine, and the card
from you arrived. We were very anxious to hear of your latest
efforts in freeing our prisoners in Iran, except that the
message that was in your name didn’t open due to being damaged.
This has happened before and I would like you all to send the
messages to me through good cards, and it would be best if they
were new. Make sure you can open them more than once, and it is
recommended that you open them on a separate computer as well,
which is even better.
It is known that the card that contained the message in your
name contained three files:
1 – Necessary
2 – Your Message
3 – File Name

Opened
Didn’t open
Didn’t open

I would like you to send me the messages through more than one
file and send them on two cards containing your messages in
their entirety.
In regard to the blatant Iranian expansion, do not be afraid
that the many duties and challenges from the enemies are great
and dangerous. The Russians were defeated through the favor of
Allah, and even when the Crusaders began to intensify their
campaigns against the Islamic nation in general and the
Mujahidin in particular, it was inevitable that we undertook
jihad against this Zionist Crusader alliance.
Page 2
After the jihad against them throughout these long years,
through Allah Almighty’s favor, they have become weaker, older,
and their reach has been turned back.

Today do not fear them because the greatest danger threatening
the region is the danger of Iran’s Magi rule, taking into
account that it is from within, their large number of residents,
and they hide under the banner of extending their influence in
Muslim nations in order to turn away the West.
We must carry the Jihad against the Jews, Christians, and
heretics. You know that opposing the Safavid Iranian regime will
be more difficult and extreme, because the animosity for the
Jews and Christians is a generally accepted premise and axiom
for Muslims, and from Allah and they deserve it from within the
Nation. However, the Safavids have pockets, influence, and many
supporters in every part of the Islamic world, especially in the
Gulf Nations, Pakistan, Afghanistan, Lebanon, Palestine,
Indonesia, Nigeria, and Sudan. These Safavids drape the people
in their religion and they call it Islam and advocate it and the
cause of Palestine. So there will be some Muslims who support
this deceptive regime because they do not know the truth of its
infidelity and hypocrisy, aside from the atheists and hypocrites
who recruited them from our Nation who also align with the
Syrian and Qatari regimes, giving them an important media
platform in the region. I mean by that Al Jazeera channel, and I
add to that its alliance with the opposition movement, Hamas,
and the Jihad and some of the other opposition sects that desire
to confirm that there is a media and jihad campaign against it
that is proportionate to the size and scope of the mission. It
is a operational priority to incite all the scholars and
proselytizers of the Nation to join in this campaign against the
Safavid Rafidites and do everything possible to alarm and
recruit whoever refuses to participate in this campaign,
specifically those among them who have taken positions of
support for some of the Safavid Rafidites figureheads such as
the support and praise of al-((Zandani)), ‘Iwad al-((Qarni), and
others for Hassan ((Nasrallah). We as an organization need to do
the following:
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1. General mobilization and public announcement and do what is
necessary to protect those brainwashed by them by undertaking a
campaign to convince them and publish documents on the Rafidite
Shiite doctrines and Iranian politics today.
2. Inform all our brothers in Iraq, Morocco, Somalia, and Yemen
of this plan to contact the scholars and proselytizers to incite
the Nation and alarm it. They themselves will contribute their
words in this incitation and do what is in their capabilities

for this campaign to save the Islamic world from the Safavid
expansion.
3. Task all our brothers capable of sermons and writing to exert
all their efforts to incite the Nation against the malicious
Safavids and alarm them to the danger of their doctrines and
goals in the Islamic world.
4. Send a delegate or more to the top scholars, shaykhs, and
proselytizers, such as Shaykh Hamid al-((‘Ali)) in Kuwait,
Shaykh Husayn ((Bin-Mahfuz)) in Yemen, and Shaykh Muhammad ‘Abdal-((Karim)) in Sudan, and inform them of my words:
The danger of Saddam, the Ba’thist, was very great to the
region, but this danger was inconsiderable when compared to the
danger of the Safavids. And with that we don’t see action that
compares to or is proportionate with the greatness of this
danger from the scholars, proselytizers, leaders, and tribal
sheikhs and this is what is causing wonder. The amazement is not
because you know the corruption of the Rafidites doctrines and
the danger of the Safavids throughout history upon our Nation
and not because you know that the Ahvaz Arab Emirate was crushed
by the military power and they were converted to Shiites and
Persians by the hand of the Safavids. This is not just in the
past, and you now see the harshness that is imposed upon the
Sunnis in Iraq by the hands of the Safavid and Sadr militias,
and they are just a stone’s throw away from you. Even now, some
of their leaders in the holy countries are asking to divide the
eastern region. The Safavids march continuously through all
means and they advance every day, and you don’t act. And as I
said before and still say:
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The first line of defense is the holy countries and about the
remaining Muslim countries it is in the trenches of al-Anbar,
Baghdad, Diyala, Mosul, and Salah al-Din, and from those
trenches the jihad against the Crusaders is necessary and to
strike the Safavid militias, and as I said, cautiously and
anxiously:
Today Baghdad, tomorrow Amman and Riyadh.
Your silence indicates the general disaster that has been
inflicted upon the people, except those spared by Allah, and the
will has been stripped and the important matters entrusted to
the leaders. This is a deadly mistake, as well as overstepping

Shura law, because of their apostasy, and it is also not
mentally sound. The regimes of the region have intelligence
agencies that know the extent of the Safavid influence in Iraq
and in the nations of the rest of the region. The Saudi Faysal
exclaimed years ago that the Americans have handed Iraq to Iran
on a platter of gold.
They know the truth, but they are not preparing themselves to
defend the countries. Likewise, they have not prepared people to
protect themselves. On the contrary, they are practicing
despotism and are repressing all those working seriously from
forming a real force to defend against the deception of the
enemies. They have indeed created a defense for the countries
and the worshippers and the United States is responsible for it
.
Today it is marching at a quick pace to reconcile with Iran and
coordinate the status with it and the people of the region are
paying for it. The foulness of this falls into the hands of the
rulers after they dropped their active weapon (the United
States), their ally, which is also a friend of the Safavids,
their enemy.
In conclusion, the solution is possible in:
1. Alarming the Nation to the danger of the Rafidite doctrines,
their plans to seize the Nation, their capabilities, and the
extent of their hatred for the family of Islam. They’re the ones
who consider the followers of the Prophet to be infidels, and
they are waiting for the opportunity to exhume their bodies and
desecrate them. So what do you they will do to us? We already
know of the horrible things they have done to Muslims in Iraq.
2. Incite the Sunnis in Iran from the Baluchi’s and the Kurds
and contact those scholars that they have left after the
cleansing campaigns against them and support them in alarming
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their people and Abu-al-Muntasir al-((Baluchi)), who has a role
in exposing the Rafidites in the media on the al-Mustaqilah
Channel.
3. Support the Muslims in Iraq and Afghanistan in turning back
the willfulness of the Safavid expansion.

4. It is desired that this campaign be focused on the important
issues and that the principles are in layman’s terms so that
they can be discussed by the commoners, such as focusing on
their altering the meaning of several Qur’anic verses, such as
the verses of the Mother of the Believers ‘A’ishah, Allah bless
her, or their classification of the Prophet’s companions, may
Allah bless them, as infidels. Allah is aware of what is in
their hearts and he was pleased with them and blessed. [God’s
Good Pleasure was on the believers when they swore fealty to
thee under the Tree: He knew what was in their hearts, and He
sent down tranquility to them; and He rewarded them with speedy
victory.] al-Fatah 18. Allah almighty knows the unknown and
knows what is in the hearts of the worshippers, and if Allah is
pleased with a servant, then that servant will die a Muslim and
not an infidel.
Likewise, the Prophet of Allah, peace and prayers upon him, if
he indicated that one would go to heaven, then that person would
die a Muslim and not an infidel as they claim. Another example
of this is their belief in the infallibility of the Imams and
this infallibility is higher than the characteristics of the
prophecy, and they organize their beliefs that this religion was
not concluded with the death of the Prophet, peace and prayers
upon him, and that the link was not cut off. Their beliefs are
that they use all of these conspiracies for religion to destroy
it in regard to the Imams and at their forefront is the Emir of
the Believers, ‘Ali, and his sons al-Hasan and al-Husayn, Allah
bless them all.
By this they resemble the al-Qadiyaniyah, the religion created
by the English to destroy Islam. The Rafidites don’t call for
the prophecy of the Imams, Allah bless them, and the truth is
not altered because they created it in the prophecy to govern
the people instead of diminishing the prophets, peace and
prayers upon them, and they honor themselves that they are in
service of the al-Husayn, Allah bless him.
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They are satisfied by some of the important sayings for their
Imams in this modern age, except that there isn’t an opportunity
for the Rafidites to escape from the sayings of their former
Imams. The Khomeini believes that the Imam is better than the
Prophet and the coming King. He classifies his followers and
people in Iran as better than the followers of the Prophet,
peace and prayers upon him.

In conclusion, I would like haste in starting this campaign and
serious work on all levels and directions, especially in
contacting the scholars, proselytizers, and writers or through
the media. Notify us of everything that is accomplished in
regard to this. Allah bless you, and may our efforts never cease
to be honorable and to be accepted by Allah. Our final calls are
that praise be to Allah, Lord of all the worlds, and peace be
upon you and all the brothers with you.
Your brother,
((Zamrai)) 06 May 2009

